Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting May 6, 2015
Present: Jerry Edwards, President; Dennis Wolterding, Vice President (by phone); Laura Crabtree, Secretary; Jeff Stearns, Treasurer; Judy Mangold, Service Director; Pris VanBuskirk, Fellowship Director (by phone); Steve Koren, Fundraising; Adrienne Geller, Director at Large; Chris Ott, IT Consultant.
The meeting opened with words of Meher Baba, a moment of silence, and reading of the norms.
A motion to approve the April minutes was seconded and approved unanimously.
President’s Report (Jerry Edwards)

The following report was sent by email prior to the meeting.
AMBCOF President’s Report May 6, 2015

At this meeting we need to look at the business plan for the Meeting Space, and attend to final editing and printing of the brochure and cover letter.

The Beach Party and Member Meeting is set for July 25th.  We need to start planning for that as well, since we will have only one more Board Meeting in June before we take our summer break.

The check to Phoenix Renaissance, Inc. for the building fund has been delivered to Rev. Gause.

The newsletter is going well thanks to Chris Ott

Has the 2014 990-N been filed?

Cabana is booked for July 25 Beach Party/ Member Meeting. 
Jeff will look into filing 990-N for 2014.
Jerry and Steve Koren met with the leasing agent of Myrtle Beach Mall.  It was a successful meeting, and Steve is working on a business plan to submit to mall management and potential donors.  We should encourage everybody to contribute, so everyone will feel like it is theirs.  Would we have to close when the mall closes?  We have not yet submitted a bid.  We need to do so.  Board needs to start monthly pledges to be part of the numbers we submit.

No Vice President’s, Secretary’s, Education, or Fellowship Report this month.  Detailed Treasurer’s Report was deferred due to technical difficulties.  Beginning balance in April was $4,834.06.  Ending balance was $4,296.15
Fundraising Report: Steve Koren

Steve went over the Business Plan with the Board.  After discussion and amendments, a motion to approve the Business Plan with amendments was seconded and approved unanimously.
The fundraising package for the Meeting Space will consist of the cover letter, brochure,

business plan (limited copies of business plan).  Judy also suggested an artist’s conception of what the space would look like.

A motion was made to accept the amended business plan was seconded and approved unanimously.  A motion to approve the cover letter with the correction of the monthly amounts needed for Meeting Space rent and expenses was seconded and approved unanimously.  A motion to approve the brochure as written was seconded and approved unanimously.  A motion was seconded and approved unanimously to approach Katherine Cox with an offer of $100.00 (negotiable) for an artist’s rendering of the Meeting Space.
The Board members present committed to monthly pledges for a total of $110.00.  The total amount of monthly pledges is more than that, since some are already in place.

Service Director’s Report (Judy Mangold)

Visitation Committee will meet when Pris and Deborah are available.  There was a brief confidential discussion concerning 2 community members who may need some help.
A motion by President Jerry Edwards to adjourn was seconded and approved unanimously.
